Nov. 12, 1956

Dr. Melvin L. Samuels
Department of Medicine
The University of Texas
Anderson Hospital & Tumor Institute
Houston 25, Texas

Dear Dr. Samuels:

I wish to express my gratitude for your letter of the 25th of September. A tremendous program has prevented my acknowledgment at an earlier time.

Although our acquaintance was very short I thought you were a serious student of medicine and I think you will understand me if I say that I thought you were just cocky enough to be stimulating. I was therefore very sorry that you could not stay the entire time.

Thanks for the invitation. If I should visit Houston I will certainly look you up.

Sincerely and fraternally yours,

Leonidas H. Berry, M.D.

LHB/va